2012 ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES

FOR May 19, 2012
President Ross Saunders called the meeting to order at 10:02.  Attending trustees were: Peg Stecky, Vicki Karuzas, Michael Fredrick-Martinez, Phil DeLeo, Jack Yarbrough, and Mitch Hulburt.

Rules of Decorum:  Ross asked all attendees to review the packet of rules, treasure’s report and a draft of last year’s annual meeting minutes.  Ross then reminded members to stand when addressing the board and speak their name plainly for the record, prior to making a comment or asking a question.

Approval of Agenda – Ross called for a motion to approve the agenda.  C.J. Van Greene made a motion to approve the agenda, which was seconded by Jack Yarbrough.  The agenda was approved unanimously.  
Approval of Minutes of May 2011 Annual Meeting – Ross offered a few minutes for everyone to read the minutes of last year’s annual meeting minutes of May 21, 2011.  He then called for a motion to approve the minutes.  Chuck Kirkdoffer made a motion to approve the minutes, and Dennis Karuzas seconded that motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  

Ross pointed out the hard work and accomplishments of the board over the past year.  He requested that the general membership show appreciation and thanks with a round of applause. 

Approval of Treasurer’s Report - Ross asked Treasurer Michael Fredrick-Martinez to present the treasurer’s report.  She explained the largest expenditures, and reported an ending fund balance of $19,819.73.  Ross called for a motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  Jim Thompson made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  Jack Yarbrough seconded the motion.  Ross asked if there were any questions about the report.  Sylvia Lasko  asked about costs for advertising in October 2011 in the amount of $265.  Peg responded that was a cost of updating our website.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously.

Ross informed the members of the annual garage sale weekend, scheduled for June 1st, 2nd and 3rd.  Phil will put out the sandwich board signs for the event.  Ross reminded everyone that details can be found both on our website, and on Facebook.

Ross referred to the storm in January, noting that while the west side of the island had power restored after a few days, other parts of the island remained in the dark for several additional days.  He stated that some board members opened and maintained the clubhouse as a warming station, but by that time many people still without power had made other heating and/or cooking arrangements.  In the future the board will try harder to get the word out. 
Ross reported that the city requests paring along the fence be parallel to the fence, and not headed into the fence.  He noted this change will cause a reduction in parking spaces, and as a result, unauthorized cars(without IIMC Parking decals) will be towed this summer.  Linda Ramsey asked if new parking stripes will be applied.  Ross suggested we will stripe the parking when we can get to it.
Ross reviewed a list of park board accomplishments over the past year.  They include:


Shutters built and installed on all windows.


A new roof put on the clubhouse.


New toys installed in the kids playground.


Restroom fixtures replaced, and new timed locks on the doors.


A new security light installed in the center of the park.


Repairs made to picnic tables and gates.


Selection of a new paint scheme for park buildings.

Ross then discussed pending improvement projects for this summer.  They include:


Resurfacing of the tennis and basketball courts.


Installation of bollards at Pedestrian gate, so vehicles cannot block gate from opening.


Roping off the swimming area beyond the docks.  

Ross announced there are open seats on the IIMC association board.  He asked for volunteers to serve, noting that there were seats for two more members.  Springy Yamasaki volunteered to serve on the board.
Open Floor Discussion:

Mary Bova – The poplar tree in the middle of the park looks like half of it is dead and unsafe.

Jim Thompson – Gift card to Tom and Carol Timm


Motion by Jim; seconded by Gray Warren.  A majority of members approved the motion.

Springy Yamasaki – Keep park open until 11:00 on Friday and Saturday evenings during summer. The board will take this under consideration.

Linda Ramsey – Asked, “Do police have access to park?”  Ross replied they do, and he keeps close coordination with the BLPD. 

Brian Dougherty – The Inlet Island fire station will be mothballed, unless more residents step up to become volunteer firefighters stationed on the island.

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 10:45.  

See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com 

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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